
STUDENT PARKING 2023-24 

  

Many students have the desire to receive a parking pass to park on campus, but every year 

there are more parking pass requests than available parking spaces.  Students wanting a 

parking pass need to fill out an application form – LINK.  However, submitting a parking pass 

application by any date does not guarantee a   parking pass.  All applications submitted by 

the due date will be entered into an initial lottery to assign passes.  Meeting the due date is 

the best chance to receive a pass. 
  

Applications submitted after the due date will be entered into a second lottery after Materials 

Pick-Up days (should any passes remain).  Every year, parking passes are not claimed during 

Materials Pick-Up days and within the first few weeks of school may become 

available.  Furthermore, students leave STCE throughout the school year, and some graduate 

in December.  If parking passes become available at various points throughout the school 

year, families will be notified.   
  

Seniors and Juniors enrolled in academic-related programs (ECC Education to Careers 

Program/Principles of Technology, CO-OP, Teaching and Learning Practicum, Internships, and 

BNAT or Cosmetology through Fox Valley Career Center) will be given priority for an Everyday 

Pass given the transportation requirements of their STCE-related academic program.  All other 

Seniors are eligible for an everyday pass ($200), and Juniors are eligible for either an ODD or 

EVEN parking pass ($75) for the Range.  The Range will be closed for one month in the fall and 

one month in the spring. Students will then have to make other arrangements for 

transportation to and from school or take the bus provided by District 303.  The ODD/EVEN 

parking pass fee is prorated accordingly.  Some years, Seniors who do not receive an Everyday 

parking pass may receive an ODD and EVEN pass if the demand for parking passes allows.   
  

Given the size of our student population, not every student who desires a parking pass will be 

issued one.  STCE administration understands that each student/family has unique needs and 

challenges that can be potentially assisted by the ability for a student to receive a parking 

pass.  However, we cannot prioritize the needs of our students/families, and therefore, the 

best way to obtain a parking pass is to ensure your application for a parking pass is submitted 

by the due date – Thursday, July 13, 2023.    
  

Sophomores are not eligible to apply for parking passes.  If a sophomore is found parking on 

campus during the 2023-24 school year, they may become ineligible to apply for a pass junior 

year. Every year there are more parking pass requests from Juniors and Seniors than available 

parking spaces, so Sophomores are not eligible for parking passes.   
  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdRmgmt5DQR97XVopVdqCNkyuwjDRZSDvznXzTwCmPEdQttoQ/viewform


In late July/early August, you will receive a confirmation email from Mr. Shawn Burke 

regarding parking. If a parking pass will be issued to you, a parent/student signature form will 

be sent to you to fill out and return on Materials Pick up days and a charge will be made  to 

your PushCoin account. Everyday passes are $200.           ODD/EVEN passes are $75. Once your 

payment has been made through PushCoin and the parent/student          signature form has 

been turned into Mr. Burke at Materials Pick Up, you will receive your pass.  Continue to watch 

your D303 student email for updates in August. 

  

 


